
 
 

Park Board Meeting Minutes 

September 2, 2025 

 
The September 2, 2025, Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Rausch at 5:34 p.m. at 

the Oak Hill Park pickleball courts with Orr, Rausch, McLees, Manternach and Hailey Rausch answering roll. 

 

The meeting was at the pickleball courts to discuss the project with the pickleball committee. The Park Board 

had some questions regarding the cement that was poured outside the pickleball courts and the progress on the 

shade structure part of the project. The committee is continuing to fundraise for the shade structure. The 

committee is working on a donor sign, court number signs and a rule sign. The perimeter fence was discussed. 

The Park Board was under the impression a black vinyl fence was being installed and a galvanized fence was 

installed. The Park Board would like to see an actual rendering of the shade structure to approve at the next park 

board meeting including color, bid, actual design of the structure since we want to make sure that as we move 

forward with things in the park everything looks uniform. We would also like to see what they are proposing for 

a donor sign and other signs at the pickleball courts. The group was also told that they are to keep the park 

board updated with the fundraising and anything pertinent to the project. The pickleball committee will be 

coming to the next park board meeting which is scheduled for September 15. 

 

It was mentioned about the south side of the tennis courts and the fence and wall. Motion Hailey, second 

McLees to investigate the south fence at the tennis courts – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion Orr, second Manternach to adjourn the Park Board meeting at 6:10 p.m. – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Deanna McCusker, City Administrator 


